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Southern California Edison (SCE) files these comments in response to the April 26, 2016 CAISO 

Stakeholder Call and the associated presentation materials the CAISO has shared. SCE supports the 

CAISO’s efforts to work collaboratively with stakeholders to clarify the “pre-dispatch” requirements for 

resources that cannot be dispatched post-contingency to meet reliability planning requirements. SCE’s 

comments focus on two areas: 1) general comments on the presentation and the CAISO efforts; and 2) 

clarifications on the “Method 1” approach that will be performed by the Participating Transmission 

Owners (PTOs). 

 

General Comments 
SCE suggests a few clarifications for the study plan and materials. The CAISO should clarify that this 

study focuses on DR resources that are not capable of being dispatched post-contingency due to their 

notification (response) time, while recognizing that there are DR resources that are capable of such 

dispatch (i.e. not all DR is “slow-response” DR). Furthermore, while this stakeholder process has been 

kicked off within the Transmission Planning Process (TPP), the CAISO should work closely with the 

California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) to coordinate with the Resource Adequacy (RA) 

proceeding, and ensure that the Load Serving Entities (LSEs) have a consistent set of regulatory 

requirements for Resource Adequacy and Transmission Planning purposes. 

 

Method 1 Clarifications 
For the benefit of the stakeholders in this process, SCE hereby provides additional details on the 

proposed study steps under the “Method 1” approach. As discussed on the call, the PTOs would first 

perform the analysis, and share it with the CAISO and the stakeholders. The CAISO would then have the 

option to verify these results by performing the “Method 2” approach. 

 

In the attached presentation, additional details and initial results from the three IOUs are provided. The 

proposed methodology starts with the one-in-ten load forecast target, and scales historical loads to the 

target level. Several levels of Demand Response (DR) are assumed, and the expected resulting dispatch 

frequency is recorded. The methodology looks at various possible levels (MW) of DR, and calculates the 
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associated requirements, where a higher volume of DR implies a more frequent use, and therefore a 

more stringent set of requirements.  

 

The study will be performed for all the Local Capacity Areas and Sub-Areas, and it may indicate different 

regional requirements due to differing load shapes and DR penetration. This information can then be 

used to inform the Transmission Planning Process as well as the DR program design. 

 
SCE appreciates the opportunity to provide comments, and looks forward to working collaboratively 

with the stakeholders in completing this study and clarifying the pre-dispatch requirements for “slow” 

DR resources. 
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